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Bulletin       

announcements 

are due every 

Wednesday by 

8:30 a.m.  

Please e-mail 

your entries to 

clcs@clc-s.org 

 Access our 
monthly   
calendar 
online at    
clc-s.org by 
clicking on 
Get the                  
Picture. 

 Contact      
Kristie in the 
church office 
to reserve 
your meeting 
space. 

OPPORTUNITIES TO GROW, 
SHARE, AND SERVE                        

THIS WEEK: MAR. 11 - MAR. 17 
                                                                                   
Sunday:  

8:15 a.m. Worship with Joyful Noise 

9:15 a.m. Blood Pressure Clinic  

9:45 a.m. Bible Classes for all ages 

11:00 a.m. Worship with Communion 

2:00 p.m. Rio Grande Turtle & Tortoise Club 

                                                                                    
Monday:  

2:30 p.m. CLS 4-8th Spring Program Practice 

3:30 p.m. Boyôs Basketball Practice 

6:30 p.m. Adult Band 

 

Tuesday:  

6:00 a.m. Menôs Bible Study 

8:45 a.m. Early Childhood Chapel 

10:00 a.m. Quilters Meeting 

11:00 a.m. CLS 4-8th Spring Program Practice 

4:00 p.m. CLS Faculty Bible Study 

6:00 p.m. Stephen Ministry Continuing Ed. 

6:00 p.m. Stephen Ministry Training 

7:00 p.m. CLS Band & Choir Concert 

7:30 p.m. Board of Lay Ministry Meeting 

 

Wednesday: 

Bulletin Announcements Due 

8:45 a.m. Chapel 

10:00 a.m. Kids Love to Dance 

12:00 p.m. Lenten Worship 

5:45 p.m. Fellowship Meal 

7:00 p.m. Lenten Worship 

7:45 p.m. Choir 

                                                                                  
Thursday: 

Chronicle Items Due 

9:30 a.m. Thursday Bible Class 

7:00 p.m. Bell Choir 

7:00 p.m. Gamblerôs Anonymous 

                                                                                     
Friday: 

1:00 p.m. CLS 4-8th Spring Program Practice 

5:30 p.m. Gamblerôs Anonymous  

                                                                                    
Saturday: 

9:00 a.m. Cribbage 

7:30 p.m. AA & Al-Anon  

Midweek  - 2/28 
        Noon - 25 
        7:00 p.m. - 46 
 
Attendance Last Sunday 3/4 
Worship:    
      8:15  a.m.  -  116 
      11:00 a.m.  -  57   
      Offering -  $6,692.00                                                                 
Sunday School:                                                                                                            

Adults -  54                              

Youth - 2                         

Children - 10                               

Nursery -  1                          

Offering - $54.00   

CHURCH & SCHOOL INFORMATION  

Contact the church office for information 

regarding: Membership, Baptism,                           

Marriage, Funerals, Confirmation, Holy                            

Communion, Donations, or with any           

other questions.   

HOSPITALIZATION:  Please notify the 

Church office when you are ill or                       

hospitalized.  

YOUTH MINISTRY: JOY, 6th- 8th & CLY, 

9th-12th grades  

MUSIC MINISTRY:  

Choral & Handbell choirs, Contact Beth 

Shroff (505) 797-2303  

WOMENôS GUILD & LWML: Several 

different groups meet during the month.  

Contact Debbie Yocky (505) 822ð0767  

LIBRARY:  Located in the Parish Hall. 

Open every Sunday,  9:30  ï 11 a.m.  

Videos for children and family viewing, 

Materials for Bible Study, a variety of 

books in all categories. 

LAY MINISTERS:  Marty Rasmussen, 

Kelley Burmeister, James Gruetzner, 

Matt Helge, Tim Klein, Jerry Shroff 

CHRIST LUTHERAN SCHOOL 

¶Providing a quality Christian education 

to children as young as 2 years old - 

eighth grade  

¶Preschool classes include 2, 3, and                         

5-day programs which meet from                    

8:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.   

¶Pre-Kindergarten, Kindergarten and 1st 

through 8th grades meet from 8:30 a.m. - 

3:30 p.m.   

¶Extended care is available at 7 a.m. and 

ends at 6 p.m. on school days  

¶Contact the school office at 884-3876, 

ext. 100 for more information. 

Buy your Gift Cards from                                                      

Christ Lutheran Church and School and                    

Earn Money on Every Purchase!  

Scrip / Gift Cards are available every               

Sunday before both services and after the 

8:15  service, or during the week in the 

school office. 

Choose from our in stock inventory of gift 

cards or you may special order and receive 

your scrip by Thursday, in plenty of time 

for weekend gift giving or shopping.  

Last Weekõs Scrip Gift Card Statistics: 

Total Sales: $  3,530.00                                                                 

Total Rebate: $154.22                                                             

Participants: 25 

Half of your scrip rebate will go  toward 

our Technology Fund. You decide how to 

distribute the other half. For a breakdown 

of  distributions refer to our monthly    

newsletter the Christ Chronicle.  

Help increase our Scrip statistics and                    

purchase your gift cards from our Scrip     

representatives! 

There are many ways to obtain your Scrip 

Gift Cards:  

You can order online at                                      

shopwithscrip.com. Have your scrip 

available on your phone or print out gift 

cards at home by signing up for Presto Pay, 

and/or visit the Scrip counter in the                 

narthex (on Sunday mornings) or our 

school office (weekdays)!  

For more information regarding this                    

program, contact Karen Kolke                                

(505) 206-0906.  

 

Contact our staff at:   

Rev. Neal Groeling  

Ext. 121 /                        

pastor@clcsabq.com 

Kim Rasmussen 

Principal/Preschool 

Director: Ext. 109 /                                      

Princessk321@                

hotmail.com 

Beth Shroff               

Director of Music:              

Ext. 140 /                   

j.shroff10@                   

comcast.net 

Kristie Naber  

Church Secretary:        

Ext. 120 /               

clcs@clc-s.org 

Jennifer Hurt                           

School Secretary:                

Ext. 100 /               

Jennilyn70@                  

hotmail.com 

Julie Henderson, 

Bookkeeper:                     

Ext. 124 / 

julie.henderson@ 

hotmail.com 

                                             

Website maintained 

by Phil Pelzman: 

www.clc-s.org 

Midweek Lenten  

Service Schedule 

Wednesdays at noon 

and 7 p.m.                  

through March 21 

Thank you! 
Continued appreciation 
to everyone who has 
turned in their                

pledge form. We are 
humbled by your                     

generosity and are truly grateful for 
your commitment to the Lord, and to 

our church.  

The Stewardship 2018 collection box 
will remain in the narthex through 
next Sunday, March 18 for those who 
would still like to participate.   

 

Godôs Blessings, 

Tom Hebblewhite, Stewardship Chair 

Cast your cares 

on the LORD              

& He will sustain 
you; He will                   

never let the 

righteous fall. 

Psalm 55:22 



ñDo not worry about anything, but in    
everything by prayer and supplication 
with thanksgiving let your requests be 

made known to God.ò                                       
Philippians 4:6 

 

FOR OUR HOMEBOUND MEMBERS 

Lee Ackermann, Alida Schnedler,                             
Yvonne Damerow, June Powell,                          
Emily Shroer, Ruth Slick 

 

FOR STRENGTH AND HEALING  

Especially Bob Willman, Tara Bond,                                                 
Don & Charlene Mantay, Carole Mumford,                                       
Emery Postenrieder, Lee Ackermann,      
Marty Hrivnak, Jazzelle Girard 

 

FOR THOSE SUFFERING FROM CANCER  

Especially Donna Muenster, Bill Larsen,   
Kyle Schneider, Sally Goar 

 

FOR OUR MISSIONARIES 

¶ for Benjamin Helge in the Czech Republic 

¶ for Tim Matzke in the Solomon Islands 

¶ All those volunteering & serving in East 
Albuquerque with ñGod Cares About Youò 

 

FOR GODôS CONTINUED PROTECTION 

For all our men and women who serve our 
country faithfully in the Armed Forces,               
especially 2d Lt. Erin Oetting, Specialist 
Cameron Reilly, PFC Peter Kolke,                           
Sr. Airman Aaron Saavedra 

 

Please call, email or write to the church      
office to have a name added or removed 
from the prayer list in this bulletin.                         

If youôd like a request on the Prayer Chain 
(individuals who address requests during 
their private prayer time) contact Betty 
Swanger at 294-6752. 

YOUTH CORNER  

CLY ï Christ Lutheran Youth (9th 

ï 12
th
 Graders) Up-Coming 

Events: Wed. March 21st: Fel-

lowship Meal @ 4:45 p.m. Sat. 

March 31st: Making             bur-

ritos for Easter breakfast @ 10 

a.m. Sun. April 1st: Serving Easter 

breakfast. 

Teacher for High School             

Bible Class: Bill Vering  

                                                          

JOY - Jesus and You with                

nOthing in-between (6th-8th                 

graders) Up-Coming Events: 

Wed. March 21st: Fellowship 

Meal @ 4:45 p.m. Sat. March 31st: 

Making burritos for Easter break-

fast @ 10 a.m. Sun. April 1st: 

Serving Easter breakfast. 

Teacher for Middle School        

Bible Class: Doug Rickers 

 

For more information                    

regarding Youth Events email the 

Youth Board:                             

clcyouthgroup@outlook.com 

Doughnut Pickup:   

Barbara Gunderlach 

 

This weekõs                                  
Fellowship Meal                                 
is sponsored by                            
Sarah Nixon and                       

Al & Marcia Koschmann 

 

Proceeds will go toward 
helping Sarah Nixon with 
her expenses to teach in 

China this summer. 

 

If you are unable to attend 
this meal and would like to 

help Sarah with her                    
expenses, you can put a 

check in the offering plate on 
Sunday with Sarah Nixon on 

the memo line.  

 You can also donate                    

electronically at elic.org 

 

When:    Wed. March 14     

   at 5:45 p.m. 

Where:     Parish Hall 

What:       Chinese entrées,  

    chicken nuggets,  

  tater tots, salad,  

  and dessert 

 

We look forward to                                               

seeing you all at the meals!                                  

 

Look for the poster board in                                  
the Narthex to sign up your  

group to host a meal. 

Stephen Ministry is Your Ministry 

You play an important role in our Stephen Ministry.                              
Hereôs what you can do: 

Y Pray for God to bring hope and healing to hurting 
people through our Stephen Ministry. 

Y Accept care from a Stephen Minister during your 
time of need. God doesnôt expect you to bear your 
burdens alone. 

Y Tell a friend, neighbor, coworker, or relative who is 
hurting about our Stephen Ministry. 

Y If you are a compassionate person and good listener, 
prayerfully consider becoming a Stephen Minister. 

Our congregationôs Stephen Ministry equips lay-people to                
provide one-to-one Christian care to people in our                               
congregation and community who are experiencing                             
difficulties in their lives. 

Stephen Ministry is a confidential ministry. The identity of 
those receiving care and everything they discuss with a                    
Stephen Minister remain private. 

For  more information, contact a Stephen Leader:  

Sue Dragan            505-615-4862                                                                 
Cheryl Frazine             575-430-7166                                                              
Leslie Helge            505-280-4283                                                                      
Jerry Shroff            505-463-2447                                                                 
David Yocky            505-280-0455                                                                  
Pastor Groeling            505-884-3876                           

Our Little Lutherans are looking              

forward to meeting their Spring               

Sunday School teachers and we need                        

volunteers for those exciting and fun                    

positions. If you are able to volunteer an 

hour each Sunday morning between services 

to teach the word of God to the children of 

our congregation you will be greatly                        

appreciated. All teaching materials are                  

supplied. If you would like to volunteer 

please contact Lishelle Burmeister                        

(505) 301-5358. 

Microwave Help  

The school office personnel is in search 
of a microwave. The one they have 

been using no longer heats their food. 
If you have an extra microwave and 
are willing to part with it, the school 

would be grateful to receive it! Contact 
the school office if you are able to help! 

Thank you in advance J 

Join Us for Fellowship & Food 

Groups of 6-10 

 Membersõ Homes 
 

March 24 for Dinner 
 

Contact:  Marcia Koschmann 

m_koschmann@yahoo.com                                                        

Reservations:  By Sunday, March 18 

Save the Date!  

You are invited to                    
Emery�¶s 90th                       

Birthday Celebration! 

 

Saturday, 
April 7 at 
2:00 p.m. 

 

In the             
Parish Hall! 

We received a card from the 
ñStamps for the                         
Woundedò (est. 1942). The 
card was addressed to Emery 
and I, and also the members 
of CLCS. The card stated 
that the several thousand US 
stamps had been received.  

Thank you for participating 
in this collection and please 
keep the stamps coming! 

Lois Postenrieder 299-8388 


